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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver  
215 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in 
public education infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

We are upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and improved 
facilities to support the local community. 

Progress summary 

Chatswood High School 

Building R and the additional temporary classrooms have been handed over to the school for use from 
Day 1 Term 1 2022. Minor defect rectification works will continue outside of school hours. 

Additional play space has been handed over to the school including the new half basketball and flexible 
volleyball court, table tennis tables, handball courts and the Building H gym. New and existing outdoor 
seating has also been relocated throughout the school. 

The new covered outdoor workshop area (COWA) in Building K has been completed and handed over 
to the school. 

Construction on Building S is ongoing following the demolition of Buildings C, D and E (see map 
overleaf). Piling for the new building has been completed, foundations have been laid, concrete for the 
ground floor lift pits, stair pits and slabs poured, and in-ground services are complete. 

Chatswood Public School 

Construction of the new sports court and car park is expected to be completed in Term 1 2022. This will 
provide 750 sqm of quality additional play space for students. The sports court includes one full 
basketball court and one half court. A shared use agreement will be in place with Chatswood High 
School for the remainder of the construction period, in the same way there is currently shared use of 
the high school oval. The car park will initially be used by our contractor as site accommodation and will 
be handed over to the school for use once works are complete.  

The ground floor concrete slabs have been poured for new buildings P1 and P2 and the vertical 
structures are underway.  

Internal refurbishments to the Building A administration area have been completed.  

Next steps 

Chatswood High School 

Enabling works for the building T and Q work zone have been completed and the demolition of the 
existing buildings A, B, I & F will start in February 2022. The vertical structure for Building S will also start in 
February 2022.   

Chatswood Public School 

The vertical structures for the new Buildings P1 and P2 will continue in February 2022. This includes the 
setup of scaffolding and formwork, shellworks, lightweight framing, facade, blockwork and services.  

Handover of the new sports court in Term 1 2022.  

Ongoing refurbishment of the Building A administration area and surrounding external works. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure.  

Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School 
Project update January 2022 
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Indicative map of the Chatswood High School work zones from Day 1 Term 1 2022  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Indicative map of the Chatswood Public School work zone from Day 1 Term 1 2022 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/

	Investing in our schools
	Progress summary
	Next steps

